

**MINUTES
HARRISVILLE CITY COUNCIL
July 28, 2026
363 West Independence Blvd
Harrisville, UT 84404**

Minutes of a regular Harrisville City Council meeting held on July 28, 2026 at 7:00 P.M. in the Harrisville City Council Chambers, 363 West Independence Blvd., Harrisville, UT.

Present: Mayor Roger Shuman, Council Member Blair Christensen, Council Member Grover Wilhelmsen, Council Member Annette Prall, Council Member Greg Montgomery, Council Member Jason Hadley.

Excused: Jennie Knight, City Administrator, Bryan Fife, Public Works, Parks and Recreation Director.

Staff: Jennie Knight, City Administrator, Jack Fogal, City Recorder, Bryan Fife, Public Works, Parks and Recreation Director, Jill Hunt, City Treasurer, Mark Wilson, Chief of Police, Assistant Chief Nick Taylor.

Visitors: Kaelani Stanger, Steve Hempel, Breton Prall, Zemelak Prall, Kevin Karras, Jason Glines, Dexter Glines, Chelsey Casimir, Barnett Medford, Mike Dearing.

1. Call to Order.

Mayor Shuman called the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance.

2. Opening Ceremony.

Council Member Christensen opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Council Member Montgomery arrived at the meeting

3. Oath of Office

Jack Fogal administered the Oath Of Office to Annette Prall.

4. Public Comment

Mayor Shuman opened the public comment period.

Barnett Medford thanked Council. He has emailed about the lack of dust control on the West Harrisville Rd project. After this complaint they started using water trucks and controlling the dust.

Kaelani Stanger stated his year, she is the PTA President for Pioneer Elementary. She understands the city has decided to allocate resources to a different event. While Pioneer Elementary does not reside in the city a large portion of the students are from Harrisville. Each year over 300 families from the school gather to celebrate during the Fall Festival. The 6th graders build and design the carnival games. In the process they learn creativity, teamwork and leadership. This is a tradition that they carry with them for years. We are not asking the city to organize the event. We are asking the city to allow us to hold the event in the park. We are committed to making it a success. We believe this is a tradition worthy of continuing. We would like to keep the same date of the third Tuesday in October. We are asking to preserve an event

to help our students learn and lead. We are ready to do the work. This is not just about the carnival. We hope you will help us keep it that way.

Mayor Shuman closed the public comment period.

5. Consent Items

a. Approval of Meeting Minutes for July 14, 2026, Council Minutes.

Motion: Council Member Wilhelmsen made a motion to approve the meeting minutes for July 14, 2026 as presented, second by Council Member Christensen.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Council Member Wilhelmsen,	Yes
Council Member Prall,	Yes
Council Member Christensen,	Yes
Council Member Hadley,	Yes
Council Member Montgomery,	Yes

The motion passed unanimously.

b. Advice and Consent of Mayor's Appointment of Planning Commissioner.

Mayor Shuman introduced Steven Hempel as his selection for appointment to the Planning Commission. Council Member Montgomery asked how many commissioners do we have now. Mayor Shuman stated we appointed one but he has been unable to make any meetings. His schedule changed and he decided to resign. This will put us at 6 Commissioners.

Motion: Council Member Montgomery made a motion to approve the Mayor's appointment of Steven Hempel to the Planning Commission, second by Council Member Hadley.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Council Member Wilhelmsen,	Yes
Council Member Prall,	Yes
Council Member Christensen,	Yes
Council Member Hadley,	Yes
Council Member Montgomery,	Yes

The motion passed unanimously.

6. Business Items.

a. Discussion/possible action to approve the purchase of light poles

Jennie Knight explained we have 4 light pole options. There is the long arm decorative pole which matches what is currently by the Public Works building, the short arm decorative pole, the single head plain pole, and the double head plain pole. Diagrams of the light pole options were included in the Council packet. We need 3 light poles for the road that runs North and South between City Hall and the proposed North View Fire Building. Council Member Hadley inquired was this thought of after the building approval. Jennie Knight stated it is not part of the R&O contract. We get a better price due to our contract with the light company. Council Member Hadley questioned are there other items we are aware of that will be brought up like this. Jennie

Knight answered the other is on the agenda. Council Member Hadley asked is the construction included. Jennie Knight answered that is part of the R&O contract. Council Member Montgomery inquired is this going to be a public roadway. Jennie Knight stated yes, it is a roadway that will lead to the parking lot. Council Member Montgomery clarified is it dedicated on the plat as a public thoroughfare. Jennie Knight stated it is not currently but has the potential to be if other things are built on the north side of the property. Council Member Montgomery inquired does it meet our standards. Jennie Knight stated without the full plans she is not sure but the lights may be a little closer than standard. Council Member Montgomery questioned why we using the same lights as North Ogden. Jennie Knight stated the intent was to have this road look nice and be a main road for the city. Council Member Montgomery asked are these in the islands. Jennie Knight answered affirmatively. Council Member Montgomery inquired what is the foot candles we are trying to achieve. Jennie Knight believed there is one more pole than necessary to light up the space. Council Member Montgomery questioned should these be different than the main promenade. Jennie Knight stated that is Council's discretion. Council Member Hadley asked will they be placed in the median. Jennie Knight stated yes. Council Member Hadley asked will this light up the parking lot and the road. Jennie Knight answered affirmatively. Council Member Wilhelmsen inquired could these decorative light poles have plants or other items on them. Jennie Knight stated yes, they could. Council Member Wilhelmsen stated we talk about beautifying our city and this is a chance to do it. We can decorate for veterans' day, Christmas, or other events. Council Member Hadley questioned do we want decorative items on a stub road. Council Member Wilhelmsen stated are we looking forward to if we dedicate a park on the north side. He questioned do we want to continue with the same design. He gets tired of looking at telephone poles. Council Member Hadley stated some people are concerned about the overall cost of the building and we need to be accountable to our citizens. This is not a decorative thoroughfare. Council Member Christensen inquired will these poles go down from 750 West to Highway 89. Jennie Knight answered yes. Mayor Shuman questioned will the decorative lights be in the front of the building. Jennie Knight stated we have the decorative poles on 1750 North. They are placed on alternating sides of the road. Council Member Hadley stated we are not talking about 1750 North we are talking about a side street. We do not need decorative lights off main street. Council Member Montgomery inquired is this the only lighting for the parking lot. Jennie Knight stated there are bollard lights as well. We thought these would be public facing and wanted Council's opinion on what lights they would like. Council Member Montgomery stated this is not enough to light up the parking lot by itself. His concern is if this is the only light will it meet city standards. He does not want a dark parking lot. Jennie Knight stated the double head would provide the most light. Council Member Prall stated she looked it up and the double and single head non decorative poles offer the most lumens. Council Member Hadley inquired about maintenance costs. Bryan Fife stated he is not sure the exact cost. When a light goes out, they have to replace it. Council Member Prall stated if we add decorations, it would increase the cost. Council Member Wilhelmsen stated it sounds like the biggest concern is the lighting of the parking lot. Council Member Montgomery asked is shipping included. Jennie Knight stated the numbers are the total cost. Council Member Hadley stated it makes more sense to not be concerned about the decoration on the street. Council Member Wilhelmsen stated we are getting more lights from the double. Council Member Hadley stated he is leaning towards the double headed post. Council Member Montgomery stated he would be concerned about the light in the parking lot and if it meets standard. Council Member Christensen stated these lights are on the road he is concerned about that. Council Member Hadley stated with double poles it would give better illumination on both sides. Council Member Montgomery inquired is this coming out of contingency. Jennie Knight stated it could but this was budgeted to come out of the project cost. That would be her recommendation.

Motion: Council Member Hadley made a motion to approve the purchase of double headed light poles for Public Safety/City Hall, second by Council Member Wilhelmsen.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Council Member Wilhelmsen,	Yes
Council Member Prall,	Yes
Council Member Christensen,	Yes
Council Member Hadley,	Yes
Council Member Montgomery,	Yes

The motion passed unanimously

b. Discussion/possible action to approve Enbridge Service Line Agreement.

Jennie Knight reminded Council that, in June, they approved an Enbridge Line Contract. Enbridge provided 2 contracts. The contract approved in June will come out of the road appropriations fund. This contract will come out of the project cost. The contract amount is less than the agreement in June.

Motion: Council Member Christensen made a motion to approve the Enbridge Service Line Agreement for the cost of \$12,783.61, second by Council Member Montgomery.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Council Member Wilhelmsen,	Yes
Council Member Prall,	Yes
Council Member Christensen,	Yes
Council Member Hadley,	Yes
Council Member Montgomery,	Yes

The motion passed unanimously.

c. Discussion/possible action to adopt Resolution 26-02; Interlocal Agreement for Animal Control Services.

Mayor Shuman reminded Council this was discussed during the July 14th meeting. Council Member Hadley questioned where in the budget this would come from. Jennie Knight stated we planned on the cost submitted in the contract. It will come from the Animal Control Line Item. We added a little buffer because they go by calendar year and we are a fiscal year. Council Member Hadley questioned is there a way to unwind the contract. Council Member Prall stated in the contract it stated 180 days. She inquired was the previous contract for 5 years. Jennie Knight stated the original contract expired a few years ago, she is unsure of the exact terms but believes it is a 5-year contract as well. Council Member Hadley asked when they re-evaluate the cost. Jennie Knight stated they do it yearly. It is hard to predict because they give us the new cost in January and we start our new fiscal year in July. Council Member Prall inquired could we discontinue dog licensing and would that have an effect on the cost. Jennie Knight stated the county covers that for us. Council Member Prall inquired do we pay for that service. Jennie Knight stated that is under shelter services and not animal control we do not get any funds from licensing. Council Member Prall asked about the county's cost projections, if our call volumes drop do we get a discount. Jennie Knight stated they use a formula that is based on number of calls, hours of operation, population, officers working and other factors. She does not remember the cost ever going down. Mayor Shuman stated it seems that the calls we handle increase

every year and so do theirs. If we want to change the contract our cost would go up. We are trying to balance the services provided vs cost to the city. He met with Commissioner Bolos about animal control. They had a meeting with the cities and animal control. The county is willing to do more but it will affect the cost of the contract. We received this contract in February but it has been tabled while more information was gathered. Council Member Prall inquired is our cost just going up due to population. Jennie Knight stated that and call volume has increased as well. Mayor Shuman stated there are some calls that are less serious than others. All calls are counted even simple ones like your neighbors' dogs barking. All those calls increase the City's cost.

Motion: Council Member Wilhelmsen made a motion to adopt Resolution 26-02; Interlocal Agreement for Animal Control Services, second by Council Member Christensen.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Council Member Wilhelmsen,	Yes
Council Member Prall,	Yes
Council Member Christensen,	Yes
Council Member Hadley,	Yes
Council Member Montgomery,	Yes

The motion passed unanimously.

Motion: Council Member Hadley motioned to move into agenda item 9 Mayor/Council/Staff Follow-up, second by Council Member Montgomery.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Council Member Wilhelmsen,	Yes
Council Member Prall,	Yes
Council Member Christensen,	Yes
Council Member Hadley,	Yes
Council Member Montgomery,	Yes

The motion passed unanimously.

9. Mayor/Council/Staff Follow-up

Mayor Shuman stated he would like to begin by discussing the event for Pioneer Elementary. In the past city involvement in this event has been high. We have used Police, Public Works, Parks and Recreation, and Administration. Even if this is an event put on by Pioneer Elementary it will still need some city involvement. He asked for Council's thoughts. Council Member Montgomery stated this event attracts many more people than just Pioneer Elementary families. He questioned if we should involve Majestic Elementary as well. Pioneer Elementary is a strange beast. A large number of its students live in Harrisville. It would be a benefit to the community to continue the event. Jennie Knight reminded Council this event falls outside of our normal park bowery reservation window. If Council approves, we can make the reservation and allow them to hold the event at the park with less staff involvement. Council Member Wilhelmsen stated previous Fall Festivals were a mutual activity. We did food, fireworks, and a candy parade. Kaelanie Stanger stated they would reach out to local businesses for donations. They will provide food and candy for the event. Council Member Wilhelmsen stated he is

curious what the cost would be for the city to absorb. Kaelani Stanger stated we would probably need police, lighting, and would ask for a waiver for the bowery rental. Council Member Wilhelmsen stated you would provide the food for the event. Kaelani Stanger agreed. Chief Wilson stated Public Works, Parks and Recreation play a large role in this event. We would need both departments. They do parking, setup, and more. Council Member Prall stated we want our community to feel more connected. We have a resource with the Pioneer Elementary PTA. She questioned can we assist them with some of our funds. The question she asks herself is how does this benefit the residents' daily lives. This would be a benefit to the community and residents. Council Member Hadley stated he is having a hard time without having a cost to help with the event. Bryan Fife stated in previous years the city would spend approximately \$2,500 for food, \$1,000 for candy, \$1,200 for 4 light tower rentals, and staff time. Depending on how the event is setup the light towers may not be needed. We usually budget \$6,000 for the event and spend approximately \$5,000. Council Member Wilhelmsen stated we took that budget and moved it to America250. We still have about \$1,400 left over. Council Member Prall inquired can we move grant funds to a different event. Council Member Hadley stated we cannot move grant funds but could use the funds from the budget. Mayor Shuman questioned who is the resource officer for the school. Kaelani Stanger stated it is the Sheriff's Department provides SRO services for the school. Mayor Shuman stated he is concerned about letting one school hold an event and not giving the other a chance to participate. Kaelani Stanger reported they have reached out to Majestic in the past and were told they did not want to be involved. Mayor Shuman stated he attended Pioneer Elementary. He remembers doing the 6th grade carnival in the school. His concern is it will cost the city approximately \$700 an hour for 3 hours. We felt the America250 Celebration would be a good event to involve the whole city. The next time we can discuss this would be in September due to Truth In Taxation in August. Chelsey Casimir with Pioneer Elementary PTA stated based on the email she received after the July 14 Council Meeting it seemed the event will continue after this year. She stated if we stop this year, we will lose traction going forward. Mayor Shuman stated there is a cost associated and the city needs to figure out if we have the funds to expend on the event. Barnett Medford asked could we hold the event in the field next to the bowery and park in the parking lot. This would eliminate the need for Public Works, Parks and Recreation to spend a large amount of time setting up for the event. He questioned can we ask the police officers to donate time for the event. Chief Wilson stated due to policy officers cannot volunteer time and still have their authority as an officer. Jennie Knight stated if Council agrees we can let them reserve the bowery outside of the reservation window. We cannot take formal action due to this not being on the agenda. If 3 Council Members give a head nod approval, we can allow them to rent the bowery. Council Member Prall inquired are the porta potties still up during that time. Bryan Fife stated yes, they are. Council agreed to let Pioneer Elementary reserve the park bowery outside of the rental season and hold the event at the park.

Bryan Fife stated staff is prepared for the America250 celebration. They are currently working on the sidewalk project. Girls' basketball registration is gearing up.

Jennie Knight stated we received our moderate-income housing report and we are compliant.

Motion: Council Member Montgomery motioned to move into agenda item 7 Closed Executive Session – A Closed Executive Session for the purposes described under UCA § 52-4-205(1)(f); discussion regarding deployment of security personnel, devices, or systems and complete Business Item 9 Mayor/Council/Staff Follow-up during its scheduled time. Motion died for lack of a second.

Council Member Hadley stated he would like to report on the America250 Celebration before moving on. The committee met last night for a final walkthrough. He asked Bryan Fife if they had completed everything on his checklist. Bryan Fife answered affirmatively. Council Member Hadley asked any in attendance to share the social media posts. He loves the theme created by Council Member Prall. The theme is honor a hero, be a hero. There is a hero walk with admission being a can of food. There is a list of people who have served our country at the beginning along with flags and streamers. He is happy to add police officers as well if Chief Wilson can provide a list. He has been telling people it will be the biggest block party in Harrisville.

Motion: Council Member Montgomery motioned to move into agenda item 7 Closed Executive Session – A Closed Executive Session for the purposes described under UCA § 52-4-205(1)(f); discussion regarding deployment of security personnel, devices, or systems and complete Business Item 9 Mayor/Council/Staff Follow-up during its scheduled time, second by Council Member Prall.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Council Member Wilhelmsen,	Yes
Council Member Prall,	Yes
Council Member Christensen,	Yes
Council Member Hadley,	Yes
Council Member Montgomery,	Yes

The motion passed unanimously.

7. **Closed Executive Session** – A Closed Executive Session for the purposes described under UCA § 52-4-205(1)(f); discussion regarding deployment of security personnel, devices, or systems.

Motion: Council Member Hadley made a motion to enter a Closed Executive Session for the purposes described under UCA § 52-4-205(1)(f); discussion regarding deployment of security personnel, devices, or systems, second by Council Member Montgomery.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Council Member Wilhelmsen,	Yes
Council Member Prall,	Yes
Council Member Christensen,	Yes
Council Member Hadley,	Yes
Council Member Montgomery,	Yes

The motion passed unanimously.

Motion: Council Member Wilhelmsen made a motion to adjourn a Closed Executive Session for the purposes described under UCA § 52-4-205(1)(f); discussion regarding deployment of security personnel, devices, or systems, second by Council Member Hadley.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Council Member Wilhelmsen,	Yes
Council Member Prall,	Yes
Council Member Christensen,	Yes
Council Member Hadley,	Yes
Council Member Montgomery,	Yes

The motion passed unanimously.

8. Business Items Continued.

d. Discussion/possible action to adopt Resolution 26-19; Low Voltage IT Services for Public Safety/City Hall.

Council Member Montgomery inquired where does this money come from. Jennie Knight stated it would come out of the project costs. It is also listed as a Capital Project so it can come from those funds as well. Council Member Montgomery questioned what amount do we have in Capital Projects. Jennie Knight stated I do not have an exact number but it is a healthy amount. Council Member Wilhelmsen inquired are we going to max out our Fund Balance. Jennie Knight answered we do not have that number yet. Council Member Wilhelmsen asked why not use the bond money it was pulled out for that. Council Member Montgomery stated we are paying interest on the bond. Council Member Wilhelmsen stated the money was earmarked for this it makes sense to use it for this. He does not like using the one-time funds for this. We often stumble over dimes and nickels to pick up pennies. Council Member Hadley stated his opinion is if we have the funds lets pay for it instead of borrowing it. If we can pay for it lets pay for it. We should not be using financing as the first option. What would it look like if it does come out of the Capital Projects Fund. Mayor Shuman inquired what was left over from the bond. Jennie Knight stated the bond total was \$12,500,000. There are some secondary follow up discussions about assets the city owns. We are locked to our bonds for 3 years. We can refinance or pay off or do whatever we want after that time period. Council Member Montgomery questioned are screens and extra items negotiable. For the general public it would make sense to have one central screen. Mayor Shuman stated he has only been in the building. The Council room is big. If we take out screens it may be reducing visibility for the public. If you are sitting in the back, it would be hard to see items in the front. Communicating to the public is important we want people to see no matter where they are sitting. Council Member Montgomery inquired are there bidet type items included in this package. Council Member Hadley stated this is more about how and where do we pay for it. He trusts that staff is being conservative with their security and IT estimates and balancing need vs cost. Council Member Prall agreed we should pay for it upfront if possible. Council Member Hadley questioned what "healthy" means for the Capital Projects Fund. Jennie Knight stated we are anticipating we will have the 35% Fund Balance at the end of the fiscal year. Council Member Hadley inquired if we take this out of the fund would you have a ball park of what this percentage is. Jennie Knight stated she is unsure but we received a lot of building permits and it helps with the Fund Balance. Mayor Shuman asked can we make bond payments from Capital Projects. Jennie Knight stated no we would need to move it to debt services and payments can be made from there. Council Member Montgomery inquired can we approve the contract and not decide on what line item the funding will come from today. Jennie Knight stated yes, you can. Council Member Montgomery stated the legislature keeps trying to lower the Fund Balance maximum amount every year. Jennie Knight stated it is a good point but it is an item that needs to be reassessed yearly. Mayor Shuman stated he has met with Bryan Fife and there is always a need for Capital Project Funds. If we pull to much out, we may limit ourselves later. Council Member Hadley stated he likes Council Member Montgomery's idea.

Motion: Council Member Hadley made a motion to adopt Resolution 26-19; Low Voltage IT Services for Public Safety/City Hall, second by Council Member Christensen.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Council Member Wilhelmsen,	Yes
Council Member Prall,	Yes
Council Member Christensen,	Yes
Council Member Hadley,	Yes
Council Member Montgomery,	Yes

The motion passed unanimously

10. Mayor/Council/Staff Follow-up Continued

Chief Wilson stated our Shop with a Cop is Saturday. We have our active shooter training Monday. Mayor Shuman inquired is that the same day as America250. Chief Wilson stated we will have some guys at the celebration and some at the Shop with a Cop event.

Council Member Montgomery inquired about the cost of the Truth in Taxation ad in the paper. Jack Fogal explained it costs approximately \$860 per posting. We do two postings one 14 days before the meeting and one 7 days before the meeting. Council Member Montgomery asked about the letter to Planning Commission in regards to the repealed zones. Jack Fogal explained he and Cynthia Benson were gathering the necessary historical information. The letter will be sent to Planning Commission with that information but it is on the agenda for next week's meeting. Council Member Montgomery inquired about the sign on Public Works. Jennie Knight stated it has not been addressed yet. The team has been busy with other projects. If Council would like we can adjust our priority list. Council did not agree to adjust staffs' priorities. Council Member Montgomery stated in our ordinances it talks about before preliminary approval notice must be provided to affected entities so they can provide comment. He does not know that Western Irrigation was given the time to make those comments. State law requires that the ditch owners provide approval for plans. The ditch owners did not do that. The developer has created problems with the ditch flow by some of the work they have done and had to make temporary corrections until the flow can be resolved. Our ordinance stated we must provide notice to those who provide water. The notice has not happened. When he looked at the plans it was not what he had seen last time. He questioned how do we involve these affected entities who are supposed to work with the city. They did not have final elevations from the ditches. Do we need to look at our processes to make sure things get to the preliminary stage. He never saw a notice about the design of the ditch. If we missed this step with this project, we are missing it with other projects. The developer says the city approved the plans and that is all he needs. The city's responsibility is not the ditch but how do we coordinate that. If we keep passing off the mess it will bite people down the road. If we can get the comments from the ditch companies during the preliminary approval process it will benefit all involved. Mayor Shuman asked is that the will service letter from the utility company. Jennie Knight stated we have been working with Western Irrigation because of the communications issues. Western Irrigation is involved in these projects. We have missed things in the past but we are trying to open those conversations with them. Maybe we have not contacted the right people at their company to get a response. We can always do better. They have been invited to our Project Management Meeting and often Marvin Farrel is in attendance. Council Member Montgomery stated ordinance says we must have letters from the ditch companies. Jennie Knight stated those are the letters the Mayor is talking about. Council Member Montgomery stated do we send them the letters. Jennie Knight stated we have them participate in Project Management Meetings so they can provide their comments to the developer. We have not sent them letters beyond that. Council Member Montgomery stated the developer said there is not water in the area. If you drive down Larsen

Lane you will see a pond in the area. We take things on face value. Mayor Shuman stated he had to deal with the Ben Lomond Golf Course. There has been a lot of developers for the project. The development has been bought and sold what feels like 5 times. They reached a point where they took out pump houses and the buildings but did not fill the holes. The downstream users did not receive the water they should. They had to work with the developer to get it fixed. We need to have that discussion of what should we do with the water. Council Member Montgomery requested a future discussion to reduce the right of way on the West Harrisville Rd project from 100 feet to 80 feet. Council Member Hadley agreed. Council Member Prall inquired what this project is about. Mayor Shuman stated there is controversy about right of way width. The question is whether the right of way is 80ft or 99ft. Council Member Prall, Council Member Montgomery, Council Member Hadley agreed to have a discussion in September. Council Member Christensen inquired could we lose the funding if we reduce the right of way. Council Member Montgomery said he does not want to nickel and dime if principles will be compromised.

Council Member Wilhelmsen stated we are having a parks committee meeting this week. Mayor Shuman stated we should be cognizant of projects to get RAMP funding. Council Member Wilhelmsen stated we have had about 50 survey results and lots of volunteers for the committee.

11. Adjournment

Motion: Council Member Hadley motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Council Member Wilhelmsen.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Council Member Wilhelmsen,	Yes
Council Member Prall,	Yes
Council Member Christensen,	Yes
Council Member Hadley,	Yes
Council Member Montgomery,	Yes

The motion passed unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 9:17 P.M.

ATTEST:



Jack Fogal
City Recorder

Approved this 11th day of August, 2026





Roger Shuman
Mayor